

ENGINEERS - SURVEYORS

GEORGE M. HAMMAN, P.E., R.L.S. PRESIDENT ROBERT W. NEWELL, P.E., R.L.S. CONSULTANT

2311 E. Nettleton Ave. Suite D Jonesboro, AR 72401 Telephone: (870) 932-7880 FAX (870) 972-9662

April 14, 2000

Ms. Donna Jackson, City Clerk City of Jonesboro 314 West Washington Avenue Jonesboro, AR 72401

RE: Proposed abandonment of Louie Lane
Public Hearing scheduled for 6:15 p.m. on 04/17/00

Dear Ms. Jackson:

On behalf of Mr. and Mrs, Larry Brimhall, we respectfully ask that the request for a public hearing on the above referenced matter be withdrawn from consideration. It has become apparent that the submittal of the necessary signatures on the petition for abandonment will not be completed in a timely manner.

Therefore, realizing that the City Council has matters of higher importance to consider than this request, or the request for a second postponement of the public hearing, the Brimhalls have elected to withdraw their request until such time as the necessary signatures may be secured.

Due to a conflict in our schedules, neither the Brimhalls nor Hamman Newell Engineering will be able to attend the Council meeting on Monday night, April 17, 2000. Therefore, we respectfully request that the City Clerk convey the sentiments and apologies to the City Council, as well as the request to have this issue withdrawn until the proper documentation can be obtained.

Respectfully, HAMMAN NEWELL ENGINEERING

George Hamman, P.E., R.L.S.

President